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     The Voice of Judgment blocks the gate to an open mind. It is the voice inside your head that passes judgment on the people and events surrounding the discussion at hand. When we entertain the voice of judgment we protect ourselves from ideas and thought patterns that might be oppositional to our own point of view. The judgment voice may sound something like this: “This leader doesn’t know how to elicit support from others, why should I trust her with this important agenda item?”
Stop judging and you will not be judged. Stop condemning and you will not be condemned. Forgive and you will be forgiven. - Luke 6:37   

     The Voice of Cynicism blocks the gate to an open heart. This voice is engaged in the emotional act of distancing. It prevents you from becoming too vulnerable. It sounds something like this: “Nothing will change, we make decisions all of the time that never get implemented. This time will be no different.”
I am about to do something new; Even now it shall come to pass, Suddenly you shall perceive it: I will make a road through the wilderness And rivers in the desert. – Isaiah 43:19
     Finally, the Voice of Fear blocks the gate to an open will. It seeks to prevent you from letting go of what you have and who you are. It seeks to protect you from insecurity, from being ostracized, from dying to yourself. It sounds something like this, “Others here are protecting their own best interest. If I don’t look out for my own interests, my area of ministry is likely to get the short end of the stick in the budgeting process.”
Do not fear anything except the LORD Almighty. He alone is the Holy One. If you fear him, you need fear nothing else.- Isaiah 8:13
     If a group wants to move from decision making to discernment, the participants in the group must individually and collectively release their voices of judgment, cynicism and fear.

     I’ve been experimenting with a journaling process that invites members into prayerful silence, followed by writing from the perspective of each of the three voices. We begin by framing the dialogue topic. Then I invite each participant to adopt the voice of judgment with regard to the topic and to write only from that voice for a period of 5 minutes. We take a momentary rest and then repeat the exercise assuming the voice of cynicism, and finally the voice of fear. When the writing exercise is complete I lead the group through a guided meditation, inviting the Divine to release us from each of the voices. We follow this with a period of silence.

     We can never fully release ourselves from the vested voices in our head, but I find that a group is in a remarkably different frame of mind having completed this exercise; more prayerfully present, and more likely to lead with a discerning head and heart.

*http://www.congregationalconsulting.org/free-to-discern/

HOW IS DREAMING GOING?....
     We are talking about making changes – having conversations about change. Change is scary, and difficult for groups, even more than individuals, because we all react to change differently. Some love change, and want it NOW! Others fear change and may break all ties over the smallest change. But we all love each other. And even more, we love our God, Christ and Spirit, Holy Trinity, God, three in one. So we faithfully step into the unknown, a fearful task placed before the first, and all, disciples by our Lord Jesus to “Go and make disciples of all nations” (Matt 28:19).
     Our meetings and discussions are bubbling with both exciting new energy, and persistent Voices of Judgement, Voices of Cynicism, and Voices of Fear. We have the Holy Spirit to thank for our exciting new energy. And we can never banish the Voices of Judgment, Cynicism, or Fear. But we can practice and grow into noticing those Voices at work – and their consequences. And we can always grow into practicing covenant – mutual affirmation and mutual admonition. That means that we have the humility to thank others when they notice our Voices of Judgment, Cynicism and Fear, and it means holding one another responsible for the consequences of our Voices of Judgment, Cynicism, and Fear.

     Many among our community are uncomfortable with the world “Discernment.” But whether you realize it or not, I see many of you doing it all the time in your lives and in the church – for Discernment is the process of how to live the Word to the fullest. And Discernment is a process. We are at the beginning of this process. And we are going slow to give God room to speak to us each step of the way. We have begun talking together, sharing our dreams, and discussing some new plans for church culture. This is an action step of the action-reflection cycle of Discernment. Now, as Brothers and Sisters of this family of Christ, it’s your time to reflect. Are you willing to journal, reflect, pray about your Voices of Judgment, Cynicism, and Fear? Are you willing to reflect and pray about the role God is calling you to in this process? This is your church; it will be as Judgmental, Cynical, and Fearful as you are!
Your Sister in Christ, 
Pastor Kate

5th SUNDAY OF EASTER  

May 3, 2015

9:00 a.m. Worship at EV with 

Holy Communion 
10:00 am Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First 
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June Joint Ministry Newsletter Deadline is Thursday, May 21st! 

JOINT MINISTRY COUNCIL
Joint Ministry Council Members welcome any concerns, questions, and feedback… 
From East Vincent:

April Winham, Secretary, 610-792-1422 (2015)

Nancy McConaghy, 610-933-4628 (2015)
Jaime Roach, 484-938-7951 (2016)

Carolyn Zimmerman, Pres 610-935-1088 (2016) 
From First Church:

Alan Dreibelbis, 610-948-6271 (2015)
Deb Theisen, 610-948-9290 (2015)

Dick Fisher, Pres Elect, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Nancy Fisher, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Carol Hanebury, Treasurer, 610-948-6082
     (Currently not a member of JMC)

Next Meeting: Tues, May 19th at 7 pm at First
THIS IS MY CHURCH

It is composed of people like me,

And people unlike me.

Our diversity is a gift.

Our differing skills and opinions 
enrich and enliven us.

Together, we make our church what it is. 

It will be friendly, if I am. 

It will be open, if I am. 

It will be accepting and grace-filled, if I am.

Its pews will be filled, if I help to fill them. 

Its programs will be vital, if I participate. 

It will do great work, 
if I work and work well with others.

It will make generous gifts of many kinds 
to many causes if I am a generous giver 

in many kinds of ways. 

It will teach our youth, inspire our children 

and give hope to those who seek it,

 if I am a faithful mentor and a trustworthy friend.

It will bring other people into its worship and fellowship if I bring them in. 

It will be a church of loyalty and love, 

of fearlessness and faith, 

and a church with a noble spirit 

if I, who make it what it is, 

am filled with these things. 

Therefore, with the help of God, 

I shall dedicate myself to the task of being 

all the things that I want my church to be. 

-Author unknown italics added  (but welcome here anytime!)
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We will welcome New Members during Worship on May 3rd. Please contact Pastor Kate if you are interested in joining one of the churches!

Yoking with Christ:
2015 Sabbatical Update

I was asked a great question recently. I did not answer it well. I have many gifts and talents; I am not too humble to admit that God has blessed me abundantly. But I am FULLY human, and have many weaknesses as well. And I will admit to you all now, in case you haven’t’ yet noticed – I am a weirdo! It is scientifically proven! My personality type is rare – and many (perhaps rightly so!) find me very odd. One of the more unusual things about me is how I make decisions. I’m a highly intuitive person, which means my decision making processes are often hard to explain in easily understandable ways. I thank God often for the angels/messengers in life that push me with good questions that help me frame my visions in ways I can articulate.

Pastor Kate, 
Why are you taking sabbatical NOW?

I realized a couple years ago these congregations were going to continue changing. When I entered professional ministry, here, over six years ago, I was confident in many of my gifts. Different pastors need different skill sets in different situations. I came here with experience in preaching, worship, pastoral care, biblical studies and collaboration. But the skill set necessary for leading through change is different than those I came here with. I understood two years ago that if I were going to continue to be the called pastor here it would require a significant growing process on my part – that I would have to dedicate substantial resources to develop the gifts already within me. I am constantly personally discerning my call from God to live for Christ, full of the Holy Spirit. I have discerned this is the yoke Christ has placed on me – that I have found myself in this place, with this need, and the seeds of the skills inside of me, and the God-ordained Time-Out of Sabbatical to put it all together – to get us all to the next step – together. 
Pastor Kate – Our churches are hurting financially – how can you justify this expense?

I want everyone to know that I do not “spend” the “church’s money” lightly. I consider this a valid use of the church’s resources – a very smart investment. My 2015 Sabbatical will add $800 to the annual budget of each church. Because I believe this is an important investment, I am contributing $1300 from compensation I would have received in 2015. (Total cost of 2015 sabbatical: $2900.)  Getting out of the regular routines of email, Facebook, preaching, calls, meetings, and visits allows a pastor to take in a broader perspective on where the church is – and how to go forward. Sabbatical is an investment, not just of money, but in having a long-term pastor who continues to move congregations toward Christ, instead of a long-term pastor who just goes through the motions. I will take this time to develop skills we need for here and now. I will also restore and rebuild my energy and enthusiasm. I will strengthen my pastoral identity, and come back more confident and intelligent for the tasks at hand. You could choose to fire me (you are my boss remember! And I have faith that God will always provide for me!), and hire someone who already possesses these developed qualities in abundance. But I have not discerned that is where we are at – so I am embracing the challenge of growing into what I’m discerning God calling me to be – a compassionate leader who loves you all sincerely, with the competence to minister honestly, help heal when we need to let go, and courageously challenge us to live into the future Christ is calling us to. 
Your Sister in Christ, Pastor Kate
6th SUNDAY OF EASTER 

Mother’s Day  

May 10, 2015

9:00 a.m. Worship at EV with 

10:00 am Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First 
Save the date on your calendar for the PSEC annual Spring Meeting 2015. It will be held on June 6 from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm at Harold O. Davis Memorial UCC, 4500 North 10th Street in Philadelphia, PA 19140. Details to follow.
COME TRY SOMETHING NEW!

On PENTECOST we Embrace the Spirit among and within us as we try a WORSHIP AND MINISTRY SUNDAY!

Join us at 1st UCC at 10 am on Sunday, May 24th for our first Worship & Ministry Sunday. 

This is a great opportunity to invite visitors and show them that we have something unique to offer – that we try new things at our church, that we are not stuck in the past like so many churches out there, but rather that we embrace the beauty of tradition and also see Christ alive and always inspiring us in new ways in the here and now; and that we take ministry in action seriously, and appreciate its various forms! 

Worship begins at 10:00 am, Ministry will commence at 10:30 am, and Fellowship will follow at 11:30 am. Join us for all or some of the day, come and leave when/as you can! Mixing things up is sure to get fresh inspiration and ideas into all areas of our Ministry/Service to our Lord! ‘Bible Study’ and ‘Prayer’ will be just two of the ‘Ministry Group’ offerings. The rest are up to you! We invite everyone pray about what you would like to do during Ministry Time – and if you have a suggestion for a Ministry Group that you would like to gather with (e.g., Evangelism, Children in Worship, Cemetery or Property Ministry, Dreaming, Called to Care, etc.), let Pastor Kate know. Or if nothing pops into your mind, come and see which Ministry the Holy Spirit guides you too – Jesus told and tells us that the best life we can find is that life given away in service/ministry to others, so come expectant of our Lord to guide you to new ways of serving Him – Moses didn’t think he had what God needed, Abraham certainly didn’t, Mary for sure didn’t, but they showed up and followed anyway. And THANK GOD they did!

This is a Sample Outline of a Worship & Ministry Sunday
WORSHIP: 10-10:25 am
PRELUDE

* HYMN
 Guide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah,  No. 80

* OPENING PRAYER  
Leader: We gather this day to worship your greatness and goodness with glad hearts this morning. People: For awaking to a new day that holds possibilities of new life, for calling each of us here and guiding us safely to this time and place – thank you glorious God.  Leader: May our worship open our eyes to your Spirit with and among us   People: And may our hearts be open to the surprises you hold for us.      All: Amen. 

CALL TO CONFESSION
Leader: Let us silently confess all that we have placed before God, for that is what we know as sin. 

SILENT REFLECTION & PERSONAL CONFESSION

ASSURANCE OF FORGIVENESS

Leader: In the name of Jesus Christ, you are forgiven. People: In the name of Jesus Christ, you are forgiven. All: Amen. 
SCRIPTURE ECHO READING  

* SUNG RESPONSE    Holy, Holy, Holy   No. 1 v.1,2
JOYS & CONCERNS 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Leader: Today we gather to be your people, Lord Christ. Today we gather to be a people of prayer, a people joined together at the heart, a caring, hoping, loving, faithful people. We pray as you told us to: for the least among us, the hurting and neglected for our leaders, and for yourselves, in the faith that you now us, our pains and joys, you love us, broken as we are, and you provide for us, as hopeless as anything may seem. And we pray with the words you taught us. 

THE LORD’S PRAYER 

TITHES & OFFERINGS 
Leader: It is a blessing and responsibility to be given so much so let us thank and serve our God and Christ. 

* DOXOLOGY  (All stand and sing)  
Praise God from whom all blessings flow; 
Praise Him, all creatures here below; Praise Him above, ye heavenly host; Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost.  Amen.
* PRAYER OF DEDICATION  
All: God: all we are is from you. So today we have gathered to practice the discipline of living for you, grasping the abundant life you intend for us. Amen. 
BREAK OUT INTO “MINISTRY GROUPS”: 10:25-10:30 am
At this time anyone can come forward to make a “Sign” or some designation (flag? Symbol? Poster?) to indicate they have a ministry for a group to focus on. Suggestions include: property, children in worship, prayer group, evangelism, community/kingdom building, and bible study. Everyone will choose a group to gather with, and those groups will gather together in an appropriate spot within the sanctuary. 

MINISTRY GROUPS: 10:30-11:15 am
We all do ministry! (Which literally means: service!)  Folk are free to drift among Ministry Groups. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & SETTING THE CALENDAR: 11:15-11:30 am
Now the Ministry Groups report back about their work: if an event is planned, now is the time to announce it and put it on the Church Calendar. This is also the time for any other announcements re: calendar and events. 

CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP: 11:30…

We all head to the fellowship area -- gather around a very simple fellowship offering (a few cookies, or a plate of fruit, or some cheese and crackers, very simple! Nothing elaborate!), hold hands in a circle, as the pastor will say something like:  Jesus, Our Lord and Christ, when explaining your shocking sacrifice, you told your disciples to break bread, drink wine, to gather in merriment of meal time, and do it in your name. So today we join hands, and gather around this humble offering, made holy in its dedication now to you, and your instructions to live as family – Brothers and Sisters in your name. In the Name of Christ, we thank you. Amen.
Then we will all sing something together that we know (continuing to hold hands, standing or seated as we may be around the “table”), such as Go Now in Peace (without accompaniment).


Then folk may eat and chat and leave when they wish – only one designated person will be required to stay to lock up and clean up. 

 Easter Message from Rev. William P. Worley, PSEC Conference Minister:

 Easter is the highlight of the church year, the biggest celebration of them all, after which I can't help but ask, "So now what?" After the intensity of Holy Week, the sorrow followed by the joy, where do we go from here? We go back to the work of living, of cleaning up the flowers, of straightening up after the party, and seeing the usual people on Sunday mornings. It's hard not to feel a little sad that every Sunday can't be like Easter. But my, what if it was? What if we came to church every Sunday to a similar experience of energy, joy and expectation; that on this Sunday and the next and everyone thereafter, our God of resurrection is really going to show up? I can’t help but wonder if that would transform our Easter-only visitors into every-Sunday attenders? Easter is a Son that never sets, but true to the form of every mystery, it's hard to hang to. It’s always half-hidden to our hearts, and so hard to sustain for very long. It took a while before the disciples stopped mistaking Jesus for a gardener. It took more than one visit to the tomb, more than one search of the garden, more than one good cry in the dark before they began to see. And in seeing, began to live the resurrection every day. It changed their lives, the lives of the people around them and eventually, the world. The resurrection will change us today, if only for moment. But sometimes those moments, strung together, are enough to change the world. May it be so for you and for me and the people we love. 
Spirit on Tap 
Spirit on Tap is held on the fourth Tuesday of the month at the Crowne Plaza Hotel, 1741 Papermill Road, in Reading at 7 pm. There is no charge and all are welcome. Spirit on Tap’s purpose is to encourage theological discussion, explore alternative views, and stimulate dialogue around issues of faith and spirituality. 

May 26 – Tai Chi for Body, Mind and Spirit, Betsy Chapman

Strengthen the Church Special Offering:

Invest in the Vision

Strengthen The Church (STC) is a special mission offering to reimagine and build the future of the UCC. Shared at the conference and national levels, STC largely supports youth ministries and full-time leaders for new churches in parts of the country where the UCC voice has not been heard.


As God calls our congregations to be the "church" in new ways, your generosity will plant new churches, awaken new ideas in existing churches and develop the spiritual life in our youth and young adults. STC funds will also be used to award grants to help congregations communicate the "God is still speaking," message. We will receive the STC offering on Pentecost Sunday, May 24, 2015. 

Kids in our Halls

      Many of you know the great love and respect I hold for Lancaster Theological Seminary – where I received my Masters of Divinity degree. I am regularly inspired by the commitment of this institution to lifelong theological education. One aspect of LTS’s programs I’ve consistently been inspired by is their summer youth Leadership Academy. High school age youth are invited to spend a week at the seminary, engage one another and fabulous professors in theological discussion (in and out of the classroom), worship design and exploration, and fellowship and fun. The folks involved in leading this program are stellar in their inspirational abilities – I often drop by Leadership Academy to sit in on a class. It’s a great inspiration for me to see so many of these emerging generation so passionately engaged with serious questions like what it really means to live for God and Christ, full of the Holy Spirit.

      One year ago on Pentecost we celebrated the confirmation of 8 new members. Seven of those youth are now eligible for the Leadership Academy program at Lancaster Theological Seminary this summer, and I will be contact each of them in regard to their interest in attending. If they are interested, my hope is that their home church could financially support this disciple-shaping journey, especially if cost becomes a deciding factor. The program costs $500, and if you would like to financially support any of our youth in this endeavor, please contact me, Darlene, the treasurer, or consistory. 

      Regardless of whether any of our eligible youth choose or are able to attend this event, it’s my sincere hope that we all are dedicating all of the resources we can (especially prayer) to support the youngest among our Family (in Christ) and Home (for All). At this point in our churches’ lives, this is the most dramatic way we have of fulfilling Jesus’ Great Commission to Make Disciples. And I hope if you are praying for our youth, that you have the opportunities to let them know. For showing them now the power of their presence in the faith community can be as simple as asking them if they’ve heard about this program, and can go so far as to change a whole life, the small sign that God uses to let a young heart know how important it is to Christ, the small sign that starts one down the bright and beautiful road of living for Christ. 

Your sister in Christ,  
Pastor Kate

Find out more about Lancaster Theological Seminary’s Leadership Academy: https://lancasterseminary.edu/academics/continuing-education/youth/leadership-academy/

Worship at the Gaynor’s! 

We will be doing things a little differently this year, instead of Worship in the Park we are having Worship at the Gaynor’s! Gloria & Clark Gaynor have graciously offered to host our worship service on June 7th at their house at 235 Harley Road in Pottstown.  We will gather at 11 am for a brief worship service followed by a potluck picnic. Come and say goodbye to Pastor Kate for the summer and hello to Rev. Marti Smith! Join the celebration! 

Happy 
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THE VINCENT VIEW

News from East Vincent UCC
282 Hill Church Road, Spring City

Phone 610-935-0224
EastVincentUCC@aol.com
INFO FOR NEWSLETTER……….

If you have something you would like to have included in the newsletter, please mark it VINCENT VIEW and leave it in the Church Office or you can e-mail it to Darlene. 
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EV SHUT- IN 

OF THE MONTH:
Alan Moore 
300 St. John’s Circle

Phoenixville, PA  19460
610-935-1914
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EV HOAGIE SALE

Thursday, May 14th  

$ 4.00 each 

Be sure to order by signing up on the church bulletin board or by emailing April @ aprilwinham@gmail.com. Orders must be placed by Thursday, May 7th. Orders may be picked up at East Vincent between 9-10 a.m. on the 14th.  Contact April Winham with any questions.  
Why not order two extra for your neighbor this month, or perhaps you have a friend that does you lots of favors….  

Church Ladies

The Church Ladies are planning on going out to dinner on Tuesday, May 5th at 6:30 pm to the Spring City Hotel.  First Church’s Church Women are also invited!  Let Jaime Roach know if you plan to attend! 

May Birthdays
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  3
Colleen Grove



  6
Roger Grove
  6
Elaine FitzSimons

  9
Susan Yeager

  9 
Jaime Roach 
18
John W. Yeager
28
Kevin Kalish 

 Happy Anniversary

     May 24 – Brandon & Lynsey Haslip

     May 28 – Daniel & Cathy Kohansby 

7th SUNDAY OF EASTER 

May 17, 2015

9:00 a.m. Worship at EV with 

10:00 am Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First 
EAST VINCENT VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE:
Sunday, May 3 – 9:00 am

Greeters/Ushers
Nancy McConaghy   

Lector


Nancy McConaghy 
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer needed
Communion Prep
the Zimmermans  
Sunday, May 10 – 9:00 am

Greeters/Ushers
Paul & April Winham

Lector


Paul Winham
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer needed
Sunday, May 17 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
the Dabbacks



Lector    

Pete Dabback
S.S. Teacher

Jaime Roach

Sunday, May 31 – 9:00 am
Greeters/Ushers
the Turpins
Lector


Jane Turpin 
S.S. Teacher

Jaime Roach 
PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT & CONTACT THE CHURCH OFFICE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO SERVE ON YOUR SCHEDULED SUNDAY.  
EAST VINCENT CONSISTORY
Terms end in January 2016

Nancy McConaghy, Co-Treas, 610-933-4628

Craig Springer, 610-469-9199

Linda Theurkauf, Co-Treas, 610-659-3000

Terms end in January 2017 

Eleanor Keller, Secretary, 610-935-0115

Sally Wosczyna, President, 610-933-0199

Craig Zimmerman, Vice Pres, 610-935-1088
John Funk, Financial Advisor, 610-495-6422
Madison Wosczyna, Christian Ed Liason
Next Meeting: Wednesday, May 20th at 7 pm 

 “Stuff the Pack”
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Rev. Bill Worley has invited us to be a part of an important UCC service project.  This project is the culminating activity of the UCC “Reading Changes Lives” all-church initiative being led by the UCC Justice & Witness Ministries to help tackle the issue of literacy.  The UCC has received 1,000 donated backpacks for the “Stuff the Pack” service project which will be filled with the donated items by attendees at General Synod this summer.  Let’s come together to help supply children in the Cleveland Metropolitan School system with the supplies they need to reap the benefits of their early education which sets the stage for the rest of their lives!

How to be involved: Purchase one of the following items: 24 pack of Crayons, 12 inch Rulers, No. 2 Pencils (10 pack), Glue Sticks, 2 pack Erasers, Folders – with pockets with (3) tabs in the middle, 12 packs of Colored Pencils, Notebook Paper (college or wide ruled), spiral notebooks (150 sheets), Pens (packs of 10 each) – blue, black or red ink, Markers (broad line 10 pack), Travel size hand sanitizer, Composition Books

There is a collection box in the Social Hall at First Church and one in Fellowship Hall at East Vincent.  We will continue to collect items thru the month of May and then Pastor Kate will deliver them to the PSEC Administrative Center. 
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First Church’s

    
     Jottings
Church Information ~

Mrs. Carol Hanebury, Organist
Mrs. Jackie Miller, Handbell Choir Director

Ms. Ruth Shultz, Sexton 

Mrs. Darlene Canning, Secretary 

Church Office ~ 610-948-9156

Email Address:  firstuccroy@netzero.net
Website: www.firstuccroyersford.com
**********************
A reminder that The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread daily devotional guides are available on the table in the Social Hall.  Donations to help defray costs are accepted.  
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The next Men’s Breakfast will be on Sunday, May 17th at the Collegeville Diner at 8:30 a.m.  All men are invited!  Please contact Alan Dreibelbis (610-948-6271) if you have any questions.  
Financial Assistants for May: 
Dave and Arlene Landes 

Marian Dunlap  
Tel-Hai Retirement Comm

1200 Tel Hai Circle–Rm 204
Honeybrook PA 19344
610-273-4100    

FIRST UCC CONSISTORY

Theresa McDonnell, Secty, Deacon, Jan 2016
Darlene Canning, Deacon, Jan 2017

Donna McFarland, Deacon, Jan 2018 
Alan Dreibelbis, Deacon, Jan 2019
Judy Markert, Vice President, Elder, Jan 2016 

Jim Lafreeda, Elder, Jan 2017

Becky Lafreeda, President, Elder, Jan 2018

Cathy Bach, Elder, Jan 2019

Highlights from the April meeting:
· Worship in the park will be at the Gaynor’s house this year

· Marti Smith may need a place to stay while getting ready to move this summer  
· Property Comm reports that water bill has gone down since Bill Hanebury replaced the toilets, Cliff Seewagon continues to work on water issues in the church, there are small repairs that will need to be done when tenants move out of the parsonage. 

· We will participate in “Stuff the Pack” by collecting school supplies

· Alan and Pastor Kate are attending the Ursinus Assn meeting

Next meeting: Tues, May 12th at 7 pm 
Thank you for your support of the following outreach & missions of the church in the first 3 months of 2015:

*One Great Hour of Sharing: $235.00 collected 

*Memorial Fund: $1,165 in Memory of Frank Marsteller

*American Cancer Society: $330-Luminaria Sunday

*Shoo Fly Pies: $2,100 raised 

Current Expense Fund:

Balance 3/31  $ - 6,967.29
     March Receipts 
      
$11,500.83
     March Disbursements      
$13,976.26
We all recently lost a dear friend. We invite everyone to gather at 1st UCC to celebrate the blessings of Frank Marsteller at 3pm on Sunday, May 31st. We invite those whom Frank inspired to offer musical blessings. This will be a time of prayer, music, scripture and celebration of a great man who shared so much of himself with us. Please help us spread the word as widely as possible, and please let Pastor Kate or Darlene know if you would be willing to help coordinate this event.


at First UCC

Saturday, May 2nd 
8:00 am – 1:00 pm

Attic Treasures, clothes, books, electronics, and more!

Tons of Food: Soup, hot dogs,

hoagies, shoo fly pies & more!
PENTECOST SUNDAY  

May 24, 2015

10:00 a.m. Joint at First Church 

Worship & Ministry Sunday  
1st UCC WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE: 

Greeters:
May 3: Dick & Nancy Fisher

May 10: Deb Theisen
May 17: Dave & Lee Hunsberger
May 24: Barb Shaffer
May 31: Sandy Lazorchick
Lectors:

May 3: Cathleen Bach

May 10: Alan Dreibelbis
May 17: Jackie Miller
May 24: Becky Lafreeda
May 31: Dave Landes 
Head Ushers:

May 3: Judy Markert
May 10: Dave Hunsberger
May 17: Cathy Bach

May 24: Fay Hunsberger

May 31: Judy Markert 
Nursery:     
May 3: Theresa McDonnell
May 10: Carolyn Shanaman
May 17: Becky Lafreeda
May 24: Theresa McDonnell
May 31: Darlene Canning

     May 1
     Lily Gaynor 

     May 6
     Andy Shaffer

     May 10
     Clark Gaynor, Sr.

     May 12
     Ashley Wiand

     May 13
     Marianne Mercer

     May 13
     Bridget Gaynor 

     May 14
     Wendy (Gaynor) Ryle

     May 17
     Theresa McDonnell

     May 17
     Melissa Shanaman

     May 26
     Katie Theisen

     May 27 
     Cathy Bach

     May 29
     Carolyn Gottshall

     May 30
     Jane Miller

     May 31
     Ashley Swanson 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY
David & Kelly Clemens – May 3rd
David & Amy Dubost – May 7th
Larry & Robin Miller – May 15th
Bill & Carol Hanebury – May 20th
And a belated Happy Anniversary to Carlee & Jay Richter – April 12th  (missed them last month!) 


Meetings & Upcoming Events:
Saturday, May 2 – 8 am – 1 pm Rummage Sale 
Sunday, May 3 – 10 am Sunday School, 11 am Worship 

Thursday, May 7 – EV Hoagie Orders Due  
Sunday, May 10 – 10 am Sunday School, 11 am Worship 

Tuesday, May 12 – 7 pm Consistory meeting  
Thursday, May 14 – 9 am Pick up EV Hoagies

Sunday, May 17 – 8:30 am Men’s Breakfast at the Collegeville Diner, 10 am Sunday School, 11 am Worship 

Tuesday, May 19 – 7pm JMC meeting here at 1st 
Thursday, May 21 – Newsletter deadline
Sunday, May 24 – 10am Joint Worship here at 1st, Pentecost, Strengthen the Church offering, Worship & Minsistry Sunday

Sunday, May 31 – 10 am Sunday School, 11 am Worship, 3 pm  
Mother’s Day Origins:

     In the U.S., Mother’s Day was first suggested in 1872 by Julia Ward Howe, who wrote the words to “The Battle Hymn of the Republic”. She recommended a day dedicated to peace. The first Mother’s Day celebration was held in 1907 in Grafton, WV on the second Sunday in May, campaigned for by Ana Jarvis. By 1914, President Woodrow Wilson had proclaimed it a national holiday to be celebrated on that same day in May. Many countries throughout the world also celebrate Mother’s Day at different times throughout the year.

     Mother’s Day, and all it represents, can be a day of celebration to honor mothering in all its forms, to dedicated efforts to peace, to celebrate the nurturing power of the church, as well as a day for the children to create their traditional “thank you” gifts.   Happy Mother’s Day to All! 

Remember, you can support First Church by:

Saving your Redner’s Receipts – just use your Save-A-Tape card when you check out and turn your tapes into Alan Dreibelbis or leave them in the church office 

Save your Aluminum Cans – help support Jake’s Boy Scout Troop by bringing in your cans.
Purchasing Giant Gift Cards – See Darlene Canning to purchase a Giant gift card (cash or checks made out to “First UCC Church Women”) You can use the gift card when doing your weekly shopping and the Church Women will earn 5%.  
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Join us for the next planning meeting in the 
Social Hall at First Church.

Mission Statement: “Our mission is to praise God and serve Christ through hearing and doing the Word of God. As caring and supporting Christian disciples, we offer opportunities for spiritual growth, service, fellowship and friendship, and development of our uniqueness both as individuals and a community of faith. We reach out in love to welcome the stranger, give hope to the hopeless, and share the peace of Christ with our neighbor."
First UCC East Vincent Charge Covenant 

367 Washington Street

Royersford, PA  19468
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Please ring the doorbell!!

If you stop by First Church and find the door is locked, just ring the doorbell to the far right of the Social Hall doors.  
Open and Affirming statement: 

We, the members of First United Church of Christ, Royersford, celebrate the beauty and uniqueness of each expression of God’s diverse family as well as our oneness in Christ. We affirm that each individual is a child of God, and recognize that we are called to be like one body with many members, seeking with others of every race, ethnicity, creed, class, age, gender, marital status, physical or mental ability, sexual orientation, gender identity and gender expression to journey together toward the promised realm of God. We believe that through our diversity, all can grow and practice a unity of faith that transcends our differences.



Pastor Kate  


Davidheiser 





For Pastoral Emergencies


Call anytime


Cell: 484-686-4340





Pastor Kate’s E-mail:


pastorkatedavidheiser@


gmail.com
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“I am about to do something new; Even now it shall come to pass, Suddenly you shall perceive it: I will make a road through the wilderness And rivers in the desert.”                     – Isaiah 43:19, Tanak





“Do not fear anything except the LORD Almighty. He alone is the Holy One. If you fear him, you need fear nothing else.”	


		                               - Isaiah 8:13, New Living Translation





"Stop judging and you will not be judged. Stop condemning and you will not be condemned. Forgive and you will be forgiven.” 	


                                                             - Luke 6:37 New American Bible





From “Free to Discern” by � HYPERLINK "http://www.susanbeaumont.com/" \t "_blank" �Susan Beaumont�*:


     Many people today express well-grounded misgivings about community discernment, and even feel uncomfortable with the word, ‘discernment.’ It can easily be a polite and pious name for a ‘tyranny of the majority,’ a way of attaching the Lord’s name and authority to what most of the group want, or believe he [sic] must want. If this happens, then, as we have seen, ‘discernment’ becomes a way of manipulating God to agree with our convictions concerning action and decision making.


     Where do we begin to identify the difference between group decision making and authentic communal discernment? Group decision making typically involves a cadre of leaders who are individually invested in particular outcomes, who come together to iron out and resolve their attachments and differences, to represent the good of the whole. By contrast, authentic communal discernment requires sincere and committed prayers who are unencumbered by preconceived notions and outcomes. To move from deciding to discerning, we must free ourselves from inordinate attachments. We must assume an indifference to anything but the will of the divine One as discovered collectively by the group; setting aside matters of ego, politics, personal opinion, and vested interests.


     So, how do we invite leaders to adopt a stance of unknowing? We invite them, of course, to attend to their personal prayer lives and to build their personal discernment muscles. But beyond this we must help groups with their organizational detachment process.


     Of late, I have been working with some concepts from Otto Scharmer (� HYPERLINK "http://www.presencing.com/sites/default/files/page-files/Theory_U_2pageOverview.pdf" �Theory U�) to help leaders move toward discernment. Scharmer identifies three internal leadership voices that often stand in the way of authentic listening and presencing in organizational life. He calls these the Voice of Judgment, the Voice of Fear, and the Voice of Cynicism.











